
 

Council of Chairs 

October 28, 2023 

CPC members present: Karen Schwartz, Phil Jameson, Angelo Ragland, Ernest Esquibel 

CPC members not present: Rick Lujan, Willie Orr, Suzy Sanchez-Beg, Tyler Ritcher, Deidra 

Ewing, Jeanne Hamrick,  

CPC Staff: Kelly Mensah, Marteessa Billy, Diane McDermott 

CPC staff not present:  

1. Call to Order: 10:00 AM 

2. Approval of the October agenda: Tabled for the next meeting no quorum  

3. Approval of the September Minutes: Tabled for the next meeting no quorum  

4. Lt. Jennifer Garcia – CPC recommendation update  

• New Recommendation – pilot the recommendation with the CPC and APD.  

• Explained the difference between referrals and recommendations  

• New process – a potential recommendation to keep the original form or create a 

new one.  

• Schedule a meeting regarding recommendations and if it need to go to another 

entity and she can assist with that process.  

5. Kelly will be out of town for the NACOLE conference from November 11 -17, 2023. 

The meetings that week will be all on Zoom.  

6. Chair report –  

• Low attendance at the meetings and trainings.  

• COC meeting in November, need to decide on what day.  

7. Use of Force Philip Jamison  

• Next meeting in person in November at Ernie Esquibel's house.  

• He wants to be a working group, not a committee.  

• Recommendations of CPCs to join the group.  

• Task – Mission and purpose statement.  

• Before the year ends ask the COC about who to invite.  

8. Policy update – there has been no meeting  

9. Reports from each CPC  

• YCPC  

o Meeting on Monday  



o Planning to do a Toys for Tots in November  

o No meeting in December  

• VA  

o For the August and September meetings he wrote reports on their 

meetings and sent it to the neighborhood associations.  

o They had two presentations on Violence in September and October.  

o In September the presentation was with the Young Adult court. The judge, 

attorney, and a graduate from the young adult court presented. This 

September meeting, they had twenty-four people attend.  

o In October they had a presentation from the Violence Intervention 

Program.  

• SW 

o They had one member resign from Al Ortega.  

o They recruited Rueben Ojeda to the SW CPC 

o The SW CPC is contacting their neighbors about the CPC and recruiting.  

o In Their meetings DA Sam Bregman talked about the DA’s office's new 

initiative to prosecute all shoplifting cases. 

and Aja Brooks from the US Attorney’s office.  

o They did get invited to the neighborhood association meeting.  

• NW 

o There are two or three people interested in joining the CPC  

o some members left the NW CPC Paul Mondragon and Mike Brewer 

o In October they had Sandra Atwood from Damsel in Defense present.  

o Attendance is not so good, in person there’s good attendance, but online 

isn’t good.  

10. Kelly’s update  

• CPC dinner on December 8, 2023 at the Embassy suits on Lomas at 5:30 PM.  

11. Meeting Adjourned 11:19 PM  


